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May 13, 2005 
 
 
 
Dear fellow Kentuckians: 
 
The Kentucky Homeplace program is happy to share with you the successes of this past 
quarter.  Family health care advisors have participated in community service projects and 
local events in addition to their regular assignment, assisting clients with their needs. 
 
The entire quarterly report is posted on the UK Center for Rural Health’s Web page for 
your review. Simply click on http://www2.mc.uky.edu/ruralhealth/, go to the right side of 
the page and click on Kentucky Homeplace, and then scroll to the bottom of the page and 
click on (January-March 2005 Quarterly Report).  If you still wish to have a printed copy, 
please call 1-800-851-7512 or email me at fjfeltn@uky.edu. These are also found on the 
Web page. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Fran Feltner, B.S.N. 
Director, Lay Health Worker Division 
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Kentucky Homeplace 
Mean Cost Analysis 

January-March 2005 
 
 

Mean cost per client ................................................................................................................$64.22 
 
Mean cost per service................................................................................................................$4.61 
 
Mean value of free medicine per application........................................................................$244.21 
 
Total value of free medication accessed this quarter ..................................................$6,483,864.99 
 
Average number of services per client...........................................................................................11 
 
Assumptions: 
 

1. All appropriate costs and counts of services were generated for the quarter. 
2. University of Kentucky administrative overhead cost was calculated at 20% of 

total program costs for the quarter. 
3. Calculations were made using total salary, fringe benefit, capital equipment, and 

operating costs. 
 
 
Note: Unit cost trends compared to previous quarter: 
 
Cost per client decreased by 21% 
Cost per service decreased by 40.6% 
Mean value of free medicine per application increased by 28.1% 
Total value of free medications accessed this quarter increased by 24% 
Mean number of services per client increased a half service per client or 5% 
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Poverty Levels of Homeplace Clients 

January 1 – March 31, 2005 
Number of 
people in 
household 

 
100% 

 
101-150% 

 
151-200% 

 
200+% 

 
TOTAL 

1 1417 1298 336 60 3111
2  881 1268 710 210 3069
3 298 204 85 9 596
4 174 63 8 3 248
5 52 20 5 1 78
6 22 7 1 0 30
7 11 1 0 0 12
8 2 0 0 0 2
9 2 0 0 0 2
10 1 0 0 0 1
12 0 0 0 0 0
TOTAL: 2860 2861 1145 283 7149
Column %: 40% 40% 16% 4% 100%
Source: Data extracted from the Kentucky Homeplace Pen Computer Database 
*Incomplete data on 70 clients 
 
 

Age Distribution of Homeplace Clients 
January 1 – March 31, 2005 

Age Group Number of Females Number of Males 
Ages 1 to 4  1 1
Ages 5 to 12 39 20
Ages 13 to 14 1 2
Ages 15 to 19 9 6
Ages 20 to 24 50 24
Ages 25 to 44 494 335
Ages 45 to 64 2149 1479
Ages 65 to 74 1211 735
Ages 75 to 84 836 329
Ages 85 and over 219 68
Total: 5009 2999
Median Age: 58 49
Source: Data extracted from the Kentucky Homeplace Pen Computer Database 
*Incomplete Data on 70 clients 
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Total Clients Served By Region 

January 1, 2005 – March 31, 2005 
 
 

1439

1849

1227

1747

1816

0
200

400
600

800
1000

120
0

1400
1600

1800
2000

Southeast - Hazard

Western - Benton

South Central -
Glasgow

Southern - Manchester

Northeast - Grayson

 Quarter Total: 8,078

 
 
 



 7

Client Services 
January 1, 2005 – March 31, 2005 
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Top Five Client Problems By Condition 
January 1, 2005 – March 31, 2005 
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REGIONAL SUMMARIES 
January – March 2005 

 
SOUTHEAST REGION – Breathitt, Floyd, Knott, Leslie, Letcher, Perry, Pike, 
Powell, and Wolfe counties; Regional Coordinator Lynn Whitaker. 
 
This quarter our family health care advisors served a total of 1,439 clients, performed 89 
home visits, 1,384 client site visits, and provided 18,822 services.  Medication in the 
amount of $852,104 was ordered by the FHCAs in this region.  All FHCAs completed 
sexual harassment training and attended the presentation of the film “Stranger with a 
Camera.” 
 
Knott County 
Paul Vance attended a computer and PowerPoint presentation training held at the UK 
Center for Rural Health (UKCRH).  Paul attended the ARH Utilization Advisory meeting 
held at the ARH June Buchanan Clinic. This quarter Paul had 63 new clients, 141 client 
contacts and 2,930 services. 
 
Pike County 
Barbara Justice and Kristie Childers attended a computer and PowerPoint training held at 
the UKCRH.  They attended a meeting with the Rehabilitation Counselor, Office for the 
Blind regarding New Eyes for the Needy.  They attended the Centernet meeting held at 
the Pike County Library regarding the affects of colorectal cancer.  They introduced 
Kentucky Homeplace to Betty Justice, patient financial counselor at the Pikeville Medical 
Center.  They had three community health days at Elkhorn City.  Barbara had 78 new 
clients, 191 client contacts and 2,056services.  Kristie had 59 new clients, 110 client 
contacts and 1,267 services. 
 
Wolfe/Powell counties 
Pollyanna Shouse has been traveling between three counties this quarter.  She opened up 
a new office in Wolfe County, moving there from the Breathitt County office, and goes to 
the Powell County Clinic once a week.  Pollyanna attended the computer and PowerPoint 
trainings held here at the UKCRH.  She met with Wolfe County Judge-Executive, 
Raymond Hurst in regards to the new Homeplace office in Wolfe County.  Pollyanna met 
with a representative from The Courier-Journal regarding Homeplace.  This quarter 
Pollyanna had 72 new clients, 204 client contacts and 1,919 services. 
 
Floyd County 
Gina Bates attended computer and PowerPoint Training at UKCRH.  Gina attended a 
Medicaid meeting with UKCRH Director Judy Owens in Frankfort to discuss Kentucky. 
Homeplace.  She met with Teresa Scott at the UK Extension Agency in regards to the 
Cancer Coalition.  Gina met with Linda Gayheart and new lay health worker, Glenda 
Brown with Appalachian Community Based Cervical Cancer Outreach Demonstration 
Project regarding the outreach project.  Gina traveled to the western region to meet with 
other FHCAs to discuss improvements for our program.  Gina also attended the Centernet 
meeting held at the Pike County Library to discuss affects of colorectal cancer. Gina met 



 10

with a representative from The Courier-Journal regarding Homeplace. This quarter Gina 
had 89 new clients, 189 client contacts and 3,084 services. 
 
Leslie County 
In Leslie County Delana Roberts had five community health cays this quarter.  She 
attended the computer and PowerPoint training held at the UKCRH.  Delana met with 
representatives from The Courier-Journal regarding Homeplace. This quarter Delana had 
74 new clients, 218 client contacts and 3,064 services. 
 
Letcher County 
Tammie Holbrook attended the computer and PowerPoint training held at the UKCRH.  .  
She presented Kentucky Homeplace program to a local resource center.  Tammie 
participated in Centernet held at the UKCRH, regarding colorectal cancer and its’ effects.  
Tammie visited a local nursing home, assisting patients there with eyeglasses. This 
quarter, Tammie had 92 new clients, 165 client contacts and 1,715 services. 
 
Perry County 
Nancy Combs attended computer and PowerPoint training held at the UKCRH.  Nancy 
has worked with the local high school on an advisory committee and with the Therapeutic 
Rehabilitation Center, assisting clients there with eyeglasses.  Nancy participated in 
Centernet to discuss colorectal cancer.  She has worked with the Adult Day Care, 
assisting the elderly with medication and eyeglasses. Nancy attended a nutrition class for 
diabetics at the UK Extension office. Nancy met with a representative of The Courier-
Journal to talk about Homeplace. This quarter Nancy served 81 clients and had 755 
services. 
 
Breathitt County 
Julia Keene attended the computer and PowerPoint training held at the UKCRH.  Julia 
met with the Extension Service Board to set goals for the community for the year of 
2006.  Julia met with the Cancer Coalition Service to give highlights of their service and 
the progress of the past year. Julia, along with other FHCAs, met with a representative 
from The Courier-Journal about the services Homeplace can provide.  Julia met with 
Middle Kentucky River Area Development Center representatives in regards to home 
weatherization.  This quarter Julia had 76 new clients, 126 client contacts and 2,032 
services.  
 
___________________________________________________________ 
 
SOUTHERN REGION – Bell, Clay, Harlan, Jackson, Knox, Laurel, Lee, Owsley, 
and Whitley counties; Regional Coordinator Helen Collett. 
 
This quarter our family health care advisors served a total of 1,747 clients, performed 68 
home visits, 1,973 client site visits, and provided 22,652 services.  Medication in the 
amount of $2,321,937 was ordered by the FHCAs in this region.  
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Bell County 
Nancy Brock attended an Interagency Meeting and held three community health days.  
Once a month she attends the Consolidated Christen Ministries giveaway of food, 
clothing and medicine and enrolls clients that are in need of help during this time.  
 
Clay County 
Michelle Ledford and Jonathan Smith attended the Healthy Living Fair at the Manchester 
Memorial Hospital.  Participants were able to have their blood sugar, cholesterol and 
oxygen saturation checked.  Diabetes education, nutritional information and derma scan 
assessments were available as well.  Michelle and Helen attended a coalition on breast 
cancer meeting.  This office had several meetings with an American Cancer Society 
representative. 
 
Harlan County 
Shirley Madrey presented our program to the Harlan County Works and attended an 
Interagency Meeting. 
 
Lee/Owsley counties 
The Lee/Owsley office located in the Lee County Courthouse officially opened in 
January and has been very busy.  Linda Thacker attended a Kentucky River Health 
Network meeting and a Lee County Health Department meeting.  She also participated in 
the Owsley County Health Centers weekly meeting. 
___________________________________________________________________ 
 
NORTHEAST REGION – Bath, Boyd, Carter, Elliott, Greenup, Johnson, 
Lawrence, Magoffin, Martin, Menifee, Montgomery, Morgan and Rowan counties; 
Regional Coordinator Deanna Jessie. 
 
Our family health care advisors served 1,816 total clients this quarter.  A total of 21,626 
services were provided to these clients.  Medication in the amount of $1,376,863 was 
provided to our clients in this service area.   
 
Regional Office 
Deanna Jessie, regional coordinator, attended the Continuing Education Seminar “2nd 
Annual Prescription Medication Abuse Multidisciplinary Summit for Eastern Kentucky” 
presented by Dennis Luken.  She continues to meet with Kentucky Vocational 
Rehabilitation working closely with computer technology to employ Homeplace clients.  
Deanna participated in the Rowan County Senior Health Fair and made a presentation to 
the Carter County Department of Community Based Services.  She worked with the Our 
Lady of Bellefonte Hospital for the mammography unit to provide services at the regional 
office.  Deanna assisted in the Carter County Community Health Day and with a 
presentation at the Department of Agriculture at the University of Kentucky.  Deanna 
attended the health forum in Boyd County sponsored by Legislative Research.   
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Bath, Menifee, and Montgomery counties 
Teresa Judd participated in the Rowan County Senior Health Day.  She attended the 
Continuing Education Seminar “2nd Annual Prescription Medication Abuse 
Multidisciplinary Summit for Eastern Kentucky”.  Teresa traveled with the Center for 
Rural Health entourage to the Western Kentucky Homeplace Regional Office. 
 
Boyd County 
Kim Sansom participated in the Continuing Education Seminar “2nd Annual Prescription 
Medication Abuse Multidisciplinary Summit for Eastern Kentucky”.  She helped the 
Boyd County Senior Citizens Center with their “Easter Bonnet” contest. 
 
Carter County 
Anita Salyers held a Carter County Community Health Day.  She worked with Our Lady 
of Bellefonte Hospital mammography unit to serve Homeplace clients.  Anita assisted 
with a presentation at the Department of Agriculture at the University of Kentucky.  She 
attended the Continuing Education Seminar “2nd Annual Prescription Medication Abuse 
Multidisciplinary Summit for Eastern Kentucky”. 
 
Elliott and Morgan counties 
Janet Kegley participated in the Rowan County Senior Health Fair.  She attended the 
Continuing Education Seminar “2nd Annual Prescription Medication Abuse 
Multidisciplinary Summit for Eastern Kentucky”.  
 
Greenup County 
Kelly McCarty attended the Continuing Education Seminar “2nd Annual Prescription 
Medication Abuse Multidisciplinary Summit for Eastern Kentucky”. 
 
Johnson and Magoffin counties 
Judy Bailey assisted with the Low-Income Health Day with the health clinic at the 
Magoffin County Health Department.  Judy participated in the monthly Magoffin County 
Senior Citizens meeting.  Judy attended several Project Recovery meetings. 
 
Lawrence and Martin counties 
Elizabeth Kelly participated in the County Extension Service “Weight:  The Reality 
Series and Get Moving Kentucky”.  She presented the Homeplace program to the Big 
Sandy Seniors Program recruiter Thelma Maynard.  Elizabeth attended a meeting at the 
County Extension Service on the Expanded Food and Nutritional Education Program.  
She attended the Continuing Education Seminar “2nd Annual Prescription Medication 
Abuse Multidisciplinary Summit for Eastern Kentucky”. 
 
Rowan County 
Family health care advisors from Carter, Elliott and Bath counties are trying to serve the 
people by outreach to these counties. 
___________________________________________________________________ 
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WESTERN REGION - Ballard, Caldwell, Calloway, Carlisle, Christian, Crittenden, 
Fulton, Graves, Hickman, Livingston, Lyon, Marshall, McCracken, Trigg, Webster 
and Union counties; Regional Coordinator, Ova Pittman 
 
During this quarter we provided 14,799 services to 1,849 clients in 15 counties.  
Medication in the amount of $1,109,698 was ordered by the FHCAs in this region.  We 
attended a Kentucky Public Health Association board of directors meeting, a Kentucky 
Homeplace regional coordinators meeting and met with representatives of the Kentucky 
Ten-Ure Club regarding a promotional booth at their annual meeting.  All staff 
participated in an in-service training and overview at Kentucky Dam Village State Park. 
 
Ballard/Carlisle counties 
Angie Carpenter represented Kentucky Homeplace at a Ballard - Carlisle County Cancer 
Coalition meeting.  
 
Calloway County 
Carla Gray represented Kentucky Homeplace at the CUBS Meeting, attended a Purchase 
District Health Department in-service on sexual harassment and discrimination, and an 
OSHA 2005 Update.   
 
Christian/Trigg counties 
Jennifer Walton represented Kentucky Homeplace at a Kentucky Seniors Saving 
Medicare meeting.  
 
Fulton/Hickman counties  
Shan Roberts attended a diabetes education  meeting at the Hickman County Extension 
Office and volunteered on behalf of Kentucky Homeplace with the Red Cross area blood 
drive. Shan participated in a health fair at the Life Enrichment Center. 

 
Graves County 
Mary Beth Rohrer represented Kentucky Homeplace at a cancer coalition meeting at the 
Senior Citizens Center and a Fancy Farm-Wingo Family Resource meeting.    
 
Livingston/Crittenden counties 
Sherry Morris represented Kentucky Homeplace at a Livingston County Fiscal Court 
meeting and the Livingston County Soil Conservation District board meeting. 
 
Lyon/Caldwell counties 
Melissa Wynn represented Kentucky Homeplace at a Champions meeting, at a Lyon 
County Interagency meeting, and an All about Kids meeting. 
 
Marshall County 
Tessa Turner met with the Lions Club to tell them about Kentucky Homeplace and 
attended the Marshall County CUBS meeting. 
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McCracken County 
Connie Best represented Homeplace at the Lourdes Hospital Heart Wellness Screening, 
Kentucky Cancer Consortium meeting and at the health fair at Kentucky Oaks Mall. 
 
Webster/Union counties 
Jerrell Rich presented Homeplace to the Providence Family Resource Center and the 
Green River Behavioral Health Center. 
_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
SOUTH CENTRAL REGION – Allen, Barren, Butler, Edmonson, Hart, Logan, 
Metcalfe, Monroe, Simpson, and Warren counties; Regional Coordinator Beth 
Wells. 
 
All staff completed the mandatory sexual harassment training required by UK and 
attended the methamphetamine conference sponsored by the local Agency for Substance 
Abuse Policy program.  Beth Wells attended the regional coordinators meeting in Hazard. 
 
Barren County 
Jeaneen Williams attended the Barren County Vision meetings.  She participated in a car 
seat checkup event sponsored by the Barren County Safe Kids Coalition. 
 
Metcalfe and Monroe counties 
Janice Compton attended the Monroe County Cancer Coalition.  She joined several staff 
members from across the state and the Center for Rural Health at Kentucky Dam Village 
for an in-service training.  
 
Edmonson and Hart counties 
Sharon Cherry attended the Hart and Edmonson County Vision meetings.  She also 
attended a meeting sponsored by the Kentucky Health Insurance Research Project to 
explore the barriers encountered by those who do not have health insurance. 
 
Warren County 
Velma Koostra attended a meeting sponsored by the Kentucky Health Insurance 
Research Project to explore the barriers encountered by those who do not have health 
insurance. 
Allen and Simpson counties 
Peggy Gillock attended the Allen and Simpson County Vision meetings. 
 
Butler County 
Bettie Phelps presented information about Kentucky Homeplace to the Butler County 
Senior Citizens group. 
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CLIENT ENCOUNTERS 
Actual situations encountered by our family health care 

advisors this past quarter 
_______________________________________________________________________ 
My quarter has been very different this time.  I have had the opportunity to work with and 
help people from other countries, such as Japan and Puerto Rico, who have migrated to 
the United States.  I have learned that they work very hard for what they get, and are so 
very appreciative for what help that they did receive from Kentucky Homeplace.  The 
Japanese people were very thankful that American people were so helpful and courteous 
and we were the only place that they could get any help with their medicines.  The 
gentleman from Puerto Rico had worked all his life for a railroad company and had heart 
surgery and could not get any help, except from the Kentucky Homeplace.  He was very 
pleased to get assistance with medicine and to know he could get help with eyeglasses.  It 
has been a real experience working with other cultures. Kentucky Homeplace is 
becoming more and more popular every day and has been a blessing to so many people. 
 
An 80-year-old lady was referred to me by the local pharmacy.  She stated her 
prescriptions are costing her more than what she receives each month in Social Security 
and her daughter is helping pay her monthly bills, because she cannot do without her 
medications.  I told her I would enroll her into the patient assistance program and would 
be able to get her medications free.  I called His House Ministerial organization to see if 
they could help pay for some of her medications that she was almost out of until we got 
the indigent program going.   
I asked the client if she had any money in a savings account or any assets and she 
answered “no”.  I told her I was referring her to Community Based Services to see if she 
would meet the criteria for Qualified Medicare Beneficiary (QMB) on part B of her 
Medicare and to see if she would qualify for food stamps. I called them to set up an 
appointment for her and they said to send her right over.  
The next day I received a call from my client and she was so excited she qualified for the 
QMB and was going to get $150 in food stamps.  She also told me she went to His House 
and was able to get some of the medications she needed.  She said she did not know what 
she would have done if it were not for Kentucky Homeplace and was really grateful, for 
everything I did for her. 
 
I met with 51-year-old lady who works full time at a local agency.  She is divorced and 
has a son in college who still is living with her.  She has insurance through her work but 
it does not cover eyeglasses.  She averages $1,100 a month but is paying bills that were 
left from her divorce and she is helping her son with college expenses.  I applied for a 
New Eyes for the Needy voucher and due to her bills she was eligible for one.  She was 
very thankful for the help. She also had a brother who was 54, had just been put in the 
hospital to have open heart surgery and didn’t have any prescription coverage.  She 
referred him for help because he would be put on several expensive medications.  I was 
able to assist him also.  
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I received a phone call from a woman who desperately needed a hearing evaluation and I 
scheduled her an appointment.  During her appointment I found out she had not had a 
hearing exam since grade school, and she is now 44 years old.  As a child, she had 85 
percent hearing and her hearing has gotten worse since then.  I scheduled her an 
appointment for the exam, and completed the necessary paperwork.  In our conversation 
it came up that she had not had a dental exam in a long time either.  I was able to 
schedule her for a dentist appointment for a routine cleaning, exam, and X-rays.  She also 
had gone to the eye doctor, and got a prescription for glasses.  I completed the paperwork 
for her to get a voucher for her glasses as well.  She was very appreciative that we could 
assist her with her needs.  Preventative exams and procedures are often neglected because 
people cannot afford them.  I was happy that this program was able to help this woman 
meet some of her medical needs. 
 
This month I was rewarded by having the pleasure of assisting a young boy in need.  He 
is 19 years old and has been diagnosed with having chronic pancreatitis.  He lives at 
home with his family, a total of five people in the household and they have an income of 
less than $580 a month.  He is on several medications and has no health insurance.  I was 
able to complete the indigent drug forms for the medications that were available for him.  
He and his mother were very appreciative of this program 
 
Several months ago all FHCAs had to perform a survey on colon cancer. We had to ask 
our clients a few questions on if they had had a colonoscopy and a regular checkup 
having to do with colon cancer.  A few months later I received a call from one of the 
clients that I had surveyed.  She told me that the survey got her thinking that she needs to 
get screened for colon cancer since she had never given it much thought.  The doctors 
instructed her to get a colonoscopy since the home test was a little abnormal.  During the 
colonoscopy they discovered she had a few small polyps.  The doctor told her that 
because they had caught it early, that there was minimal chance of it developing into 
something more serious.  She just wanted to let me know that if it wasn’t for that survey 
she never would have gone to the doctor, and things could have been a lot worse. I have 
since discovered that she passed away from other medical problems, but just think of the 
other lives we might have saved just by making them aware of how serious colon cancer 
really is. 
 
A 38 year-old female came in requesting assistance with medications.  Upon completing 
an assessment, I discovered that the client was considering filing for her disability due to 
problems with her diabetes and shoulder.  It seems that she worked in fast food 
restaurants most of her life and when her diabetes got bad enough that she needed to 
check it two and three times a day she was not permitted enough time to do so and ended 
up passing out numerous times to the point of not being able to continue working.  She 
then discovered that she had also dislocated her shoulder and was unable to work at all. 
 
After completing forms for all her medications, we called vocational rehabilitation and 
scheduled an appointment for the following week for her to see a case worker.  The client 
was very interested in returning to work but without insurance to obtain medications or 
see a doctor for shoulder problems her outlook on life was very grim.  She is currently 
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recovering from shoulder surgery and has completed her GED.  Once she has completely 
healed, vocational rehabilitation will retrain this client and help her find a position back 
in the workforce. 
 
I was referred by an 89-year-old woman’s physician for help with her medications.  I 
called and scheduled a home visit.  While doing the assessment, I discovered she was 
living on a $364 Social Security check.  I asked why she was not on SSI.  She said she 
did not know that she could get SSI.  I called the Social Security office and got a phone 
appointment.   She wanted me to be there when they called.  I was there and did the 
talking to the Social Security Office and got her signed up.  She has received her first SSI 
check and a Medicaid card, which pays for her medications. 
 
I recently received a call from a lady in New Jersey referring her ex-husband who is now 
living in southeastern Kentucky.  The lady advised me that she had married and divorced 
him three times, but because of their past relationship, she felt obligated to help him with 
his medicines.  The client is 60 years old with a history of alcohol abuse that had caused 
his health to deteriorate and had recently suffered a heart attack.  The client does not have 
any medical insurance and has no income, although an application for DSSI is pending as 
well as applications for SSI and Medicaid. The client’s wife and children were paying for 
his medical bills and medicines, but due to their own medical and financial situations 
could no longer afford to do so.  The physician who was treating the client refused to see 
him any longer unless he paid in advance and even then the client could not afford his 
medicines.  At the time I contacted the client he was getting desperate because he was 
running out of medicine and had no hope of seeing a doctor or obtaining his medicines.  I 
called the local free clinic and was able to convince them to move this client to the top of 
the waiting list.  The client kept his appointment and was enrolled as a patient.  At this 
date, the client is receiving the medical attention he needs and the medicines he requires 
through the free clinic and various patient assistance programs. 
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KENTUCKY HOMEPLACE SITE INFORMATION 
 
 
ADMINISTRATION PERSONNEL TITLE TELEPHONE ADDRESS 

Fran Feltner, B.S.N., R.N. 
 
fjfeltn@uky.edu 

Director of Lay 
Health Workers 
Division 

606-439-3557,  
Ext 83654 

Kentucky Homeplace 
750 Morton Blvd 
Hazard, KY 41701 

Margaret Russell 
 
marussel@email.uky.edu  

Administrative 
Coordinator 

606-439-3557, 
Ext 83656 

Kentucky Homeplace 
750 Morton Blvd 
Hazard, KY 41701 

Kentucky Homeplace 
750 Morton Blvd 
606-439-3557, Ext 83654 
1-800-851-7512 
Fax: 606-435-0427 
 
 Charles Spencer 

 
cdspen2@uky.edu 

Data 
Coordinator 

606-439-3557, 
Ext 83646 

Kentucky Homeplace 
750 Morton Blvd 
Hazard, KY 41701 

 
SOUTHEAST 

REGION 
 

FHCA 
 

COUNTY 
 

TELEPHONE 
 

ADDRESS 
Tammie Holbrook 
 
tdholb0@uky.edu 

Letcher 606-632-0993 
Fax: 606-632-0893 

Kentucky Homeplace 
4 Banks Street, #101 
Whitesburg, KY 41858 

Nancy Combs 
 
never0@uky.edu 

Perry 606-439-3557 
1-800-851-7512 
Fax: 606-435-0427 

Kentucky Homeplace 
750 Morton Blvd 
Hazard, KY 41701 

Paul Vance 
 
pvance2@uky.edu 
 

Knott 606-785-9884 
 

Kentucky Homeplace 
59 Cowtown Rd, STE 3 
P.O. Box 1380 
Hindman, KY 41822 

Julia Keene 
 
jkeen0@uky.edu 

Breathitt 606-666-7106 
Fax: 606-666-4473 

Kentucky Homeplace 
1137 Main Street 
Jackson, KY 41339 

Delana Roberts 
 
droberts@uky.edu 

Leslie 606-672-2262 Kentucky Homeplace 
22728 Hwy 421, Apt #23 
Hyden, KY 41749 

Barb Justice 
 
bajust0@uky.edu 
 

Pike 606-433-0327 
1-800-716-7384 
fax: 606-433-0440 

Kentucky Homeplace 
P.O. Box 2243 (41502) 
478 Town Mtn Road 
Pikeville, KY 41501 

Kristie Childers 
 
kchil2@uky.edu 
 

Pike 606-432-1301 
Fax: 606-432-1351 

Kentucky Homeplace 
P.O. Box 2243 (41502) 
478 Town Mtn Road 
Pikeville, KY 41501 

Gina Bates 
 
gbates@uky.edu 
 

Floyd 606-886-3919 Kentucky Homeplace 
Floyd Co Health Dept 
144 North Front Ave 
Prestonsburg, KY 41653 

Lynn Whitaker 
750 Morton Blvd 
606-439-3557, Ext 83684 
1-800-851-7512 
Fax: 606-435-0427 
 
lynnma@uky.edu 
 
 

Pollyanna Shouse 
 
pshou1@uky.edu 
 

Wolfe 
 
Powell 

606-668-7900 
Fax: 606-666-4473 

Kentucky Homeplace 
Wolfe County Courthouse 
Main Street 
Campton, KY   41301 
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SOUTHERN 

REGION 
 

FHCA 
 

COUNTY 
 

TELEPHONE 
 

ADDRESS 
Jonathan Smith 
 
Jonathan.Smith@uky.edu 

Clay 606-599-1039 Kentucky Homeplace 
76 Fayette Properties 
Manchester, KY 40962 

Michelle Ledford 
 
kmledf2@uky.edu 

Clay 606-599-1039 Kentucky Homeplace 
76 Fayette Properties 
Manchester, KY 40962 

Nancy Brock 
 
nbroc2@uky.edu 
 

Bell 606-337-6886 
Fax: 606-337-7183 

Kentucky Homeplace 
Total Care 
121 Virginia Ave 
Pineville, KY 40977 

Linda Thacker 
 
Linda.Thacker@uky.edu 
 

Lee/Owsley 606-464-2156 
Fax:  606-464-2176  

Kentucky Homeplace 
Lee County Courthouse 
256 Main Street 
Beattyville, KY  41311 

Shirley Madrey 
 
smadr2@uky.edu 
 

Harlan 606-574-9268 
606-574-0239 
Fax: 606-574-0384 

Kentucky Homeplace 
P.O. Box 239 
313 Central Street 
Grays Knob, KY 40829 

Paul Frederick 
 
pfred2@uky.edu 
 

Knox 606-546-4175 
Ext. 4065 

Kentucky Homeplace 
1 Hospital Drive 
P.O. Box 160 
Barbourville, KY 40906 

Helen Collett 
76 Fayette Properties 
Manchester, KY 40962 
1-888-220-3783 
606-599-1039 
606-599-8189 
Fax:  606-599-8619 
collett@uky.edu 
 
 
NOTE: 
 
Estill, Jackson, and 
Whitley Counties please 
call Regional Coordinator 
at number listed above. 

Helen Curry 
 
hscurr2@uky.edu 

Laurel 606-878-1950 
Fax: 606-878-1598 

Kentucky Homeplace 
188 Dog Patch Trading  Ctr 
London, KY 40741 

 
Whitley County is divided into 3 service areas: 
• From the Corbin side of Whitley, west of I-75, contact Helen Curry. 
• East of I-75 and south from the Laurel County line to Williamsburg; Corbin, 

Woodbine, and east of Williamsburg, contact Paul Frederick 
• Williamsburg and southeast of Williamsburg, contact Nancy Brock 
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NORTHEAST 

REGION 
 

FHCA 
 

COUNTY 
 

TELEPHONE 
 

ADDRESS 
Kelly McCarty 
 
kmcca3@uky.edu 

Greenup 606-473-6496 Kentucky Homeplace 
Greenup Co. Health Dept 
PO Box 377 
Greenup, KY 41144 

Teresa Judd 
 
tjudd2@uky.edu 

Bath 
Menifee 
Montgomery 

606-674-2728 
fax: 606-674-2729 

Kentucky Homeplace 
Bath County Health Annex 
39 Cedar Creek Drive 
Owingsville, KY 40360 

Elizabeth Kelly 
 
ekell2@uky.edu 
 

Lawrence 606-638-1079 Kentucky Homeplace 
122 Main Cross 
Ricky Staggs Blvd 
Louisa, KY 41230 

Anita Salyers 
 
asaly2@uky.edu 

Carter 606-474-2742 Kentucky Homeplace 
122 S. Carol Malone Blvd 
Grayson, KY 41143 

Janet Kegley 
 
jkkegl2@uky.edu 
 

Elliott 
Morgan 

606-738-5927 Kentucky Homeplace 
Senior Citizens Building 
Main Street 
Sandy Hook, KY 41171 

Kim Sansom 
 
ksans2@uky.edu 
 

Boyd 606-931-0765 Kentucky Homeplace 
Boyd Catlettsburg Sr 
Center 
3015 Louisa Street 
Catlettsburg, KY 41129 

Judy Bailey 
 
jbail2@uky.edu 

Johnson 606-789-4232 Johnson Co. Health Dept 
630 James Trimble Blvd 
Paintsville, KY 41240 

Deanna Jessie 
122 S. Carol Malone Blvd 
Grayson, KY 41143 
606-474-2742 
1-888-223-2910 
Fax: 606-474-2592 
 
djess0@uky.edu 
 
 
NOTE: 
 
Martin and Rowan 
Counties please call 
Regional Coordinator at 
number listed above. 

Judy Bailey 
jbail2@uky.edu 
 

Magoffin 606-349-8842 
Fax: 606-349-8841 

Lloyd M. Hall 
Community Center 
Church Street 
Salyersville, KY 41465  
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SOUTH 

CENTRAL 
REGION 

 
FHCA 

 
COUNTY 

 
TELEPHONE 

 
ADDRESS 

Sharon Cherry 
scher2@uky.edu 
 

Edmonson 
 
Hart 

270-597-2246 
1-800-507-2132 

Kentucky Homeplace 
221 Mammoth Cave Rd 
Brownsville, KY 42210 

Peggy Gillock 
pgilo2@uky.edu 
 

Allen 
 
Simpson 

270-237-3826 Kentucky Homeplace 
311 North 3rd Street 
Scottsville, KY 42164 

Velma Koostra 
Velma.Koostra@uky.edu 
 

Warren 270-781-7923 Kentucky Homeplace 
P.O. Box 70043 
177 Graham Avenue 
Bowling Green, KY 42102 

Janice Compton 
jcomp2@uky.edu 
 

Monroe 
 
Metcalfe 

270-487-9354 Kentucky Homeplace 
P.O. Box 495 
401 West Fourth Street 
Tompkinsville, KY 42167 

Bettie Phelps 
bfphel2@uky.edu 
 

Logan 270-726-8350 
 
Fax: 270-726-8027 

Kentucky Homeplace 
Logan Health Dept 
151 South Franklin 
Russellville, KY 42276 

Bettie Phelps 
bfphel@uky.edu 
 

Butler 270-526-6267 Kentucky Homeplace 
Community Action Bldg 
302 West Ohio Street 
Morgantown, KY  42261 

Beth Wells 
P.O. Box 1949 (42142) 
119 Park Avenue 
Glasgow, KY 42141 
 
270-659-2893 
1-800-890-6368 
Fax: 270-659-0456 
 
bwell2@uky.edu 
 

Jeaneen Williams 
jwill6@uky.edu 
 

Barren 270-659-2053 Kentucky Homeplace 
P.O. Box 1949 (42142) 
119 Park Avenue 
Glasgow, KY 42141 
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WESTERN 
REGION 

 
FHCA 

 
COUNTY 

 
TELEPHONE 

 
ADDRESS 

Shan Roberts 
 
srobea@uky.edu 

Fulton 
Hickman 

270-472-3674 Kentucky Homeplace 
510 Mear Street 
Fulton, KY 42041 

Connie Best 
 
cbest2@uky.edu 

McCracken 270-443-9576 
Fax:  270-443-9577 

Kentucky Homeplace 
1524 Park Ave 
Paducah, KY 42003 

Mary Beth Rohrer 
 
mbrohr2@uky.edu 
 

Graves 270-251-0153 YMCA Building 
915 North 15th Street 
P.O. Box 575 
Mayfield, KY 42066  

Tessa Turner 
 
tcturn2@uky.edu 

Marshall 270-527-4351 P.O. Box 378 
Benton, KY  42025 

Carla Gray 
 
cgray0@uky.edu 
 

Calloway 
 
 

270-767-9829 Calloway Co Health Center 
701 Olive Street 
P.O. Box 1115 
Murray, KY 42071 

Angelic Carpenter 
 
astor2@uky.edu 
 

Ballard 
 
Carlisle 

270-335-3858 
  

Ballard County Courthouse 
P.O. Box 318 
132 North 4th Street 
Wickliffe, KY 42087 

Jennifer Walton 
 
hophomplac@bellsouth..net 
 

Christian 
 
Trigg 

270-881-1378 
Fax: 270-881-1378 

Kentucky Homeplace 
1100 Liberty Street 
Hopkinsville, KY 42240 

Sherry Morris 
 
smorr5@uky.edu 
 

Livingston 
 
Crittenden 

270-928-3321 
 
 

Livingston Co Health Dept 
124 State Street 
P.O. Box 128 
Smithland, KY 42081 

Melissa Wynn 
 
mwynn2@uky.edu 
 

Lyon 
 
Caldwell 

270-388-0044 Lyon Co Health Dept 
P.O. Box 96 
Eddyville, KY 42038 

Ova Pittman 
Marshall Co Courthouse 
P.O. Box 378 
1101 Main Street 
Benton, KY 42025 
270-527-4350 
1-800-862-0603 
Fax: 270-527-3922 
 
opitt2@uky.edu 

Jerrell Rich 
 
jmcco2@uky.edu 
 

Webster 
 
Union 

270-664-2480 
Fax:  270-664-24827 

Trover Clinic Building 
9086 State Rt 132 West 
Clay, KY 42404 

 


